# NEWSLETTER

NECHAKO ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 61 Nightingale Street, Kitimat, BC

Phone: 250-632-2912 EFax: 1-888-574-1126

www.nechakoschool.com

Early Dismissal

November 2017

Fire Safety
Week Draw
~ Gregory Bolton ~
won a \$50.00 Gift Card.
Congratulations
Gregory !!!







November
22 & 23
are
early-dismissal
days.
1:53 p.m.

Looks like oatmeal squares . . feels like oatmeal squares . . but . . thankfully . . they are NOT oatmeal squares.

Mr. Wilkinson's Grade 3 / 4 students
conducted experiments to learn the
preferred habitat of mealworms.

Their discovery: mealworms like a dry, dark habitat.

## ~ Proper Winter Clothing ~

\* There is no bad weather, just bad clothing \*
The outdoors in winter is enjoyable when
children are dressed properly.

In winter, the best idea is to stay warm and dry.

Too little outerwear OR too much clothing –

both may create problems.

Excessive clothing results in sweating, creating moisture.

In chilly temperatures, being damp is uncomfortable and causes body heat loss. Please ensure your little ones are bundled up appropriately!!



November 21 - Snow Hill - YAY



Mrs. Combden's Grade One students are beginning their vegetable garden!

They are growing peas, beets, lettuce, tomatoes, pumpkins, onions, spinach, carrots, kale, potatoes, and other kinds of plants from seeds and cuttings.



Talk about excitement !!! Grade Ones preparing to plant precious packets of pips.

## ~ Dates to Remember ~

Nov. 22, 23 – Early Dismissal, Book Fair & **P/T** Interviews

Nov. 24 - Professional Development Day - No school

Pizza Days Nov. 28, Dec. 5

Subway Days Nov. 23, Dec. 1, 8, 15

Dec. 5 - 7 - Santa's Workshop

PAC Meeting - December 12 - 7:00 pm

Christmas Concert - December 13, 11:00-12 noon

~ Student Buses and Drop Off/Pick Up ~

Please remember that the Bus Zone is for bus students only.

Parents dropping off OR picking up your children should always do so at the Skateboard Park.

We appreciate your understanding and cooperation with student transportation.

⊕THANK YOU ⊕

Please cut out and return to the teacher.

Yes, I have read the November 2017 Newsletter.

Signature of Parent/Guardian.

Name of Student(s).

Name of Teacher(s).

The class with the most returns for 3 months (not consecutive) wins a Pizza Party.

Mrs. Eguia's Class X2



Please provide plastic cutlery for your child's snacks and/or lunch.

## ~ Book Fair ~

November 22 & 23 2 pm - 5 pm Early Dismissal Days





## Parent / Teacher Interviews

November 22 & 23

Between 2:00 pm and 4:15 pm

Phone the office to book an interview with your child's teacher.

School will be dismissed at 1:53 on these two days.



November 3, 2017

Ref: 196911

Dear Parents and Guardians:

#### Re: Changes to the New Curriculum Implementation Schedule for Grades 10-12

Our government would like to do everything we can to ensure children are ready for the challenges of tomorrow, and that students develop the collaboration, critical thinking and communication skills that post-secondary institutions and employers are looking for. To that end, the Ministry of Education is in the midst of rolling out a new curriculum that benefits students by preparing them with new knowledge, skills and abilities that will be needed in a rapidly changing world.

British Columba is already a world leader in education—our students regularly rank among the best in international assessments. The new curriculum is ensuring they remain at the top of the class and are fully prepared for the challenges and opportunities of the future. Kindergarten to Grade 9 teachers are already using the new curriculum, and Grade 10-12 teachers are currently trialing it in their classrooms.

In my first three months as Minister, I engaged with many partners in the education sector, and continue to hear overwhelmingly positive feedback on the new curriculum and how it is working in classrooms for students of all ages. At the same time, teachers, parents and educational leaders have expressed the need for more time to ensure the transition to the new curriculum goes smoothly for the critically important graduation years.

As Minister of Education, it is one of my top priorities to ensure all students experience a seamless transition to the new curriculum. That is why we are adding an additional year of transition time to bring in the Grade 11-12 curriculum—now all students will be using it starting in September 2019. The Grade 10 curriculum will be implemented as planned in September 2018.

I am confident teachers, administrators, post-secondary institutions and education leaders all across the province will use this extra time to make sure everyone is ready, including students and parents. Teachers will now have more time to prepare and organize classroom supports and resources, and the new curriculum will be well-aligned with post-secondary admission requirements so students have the best possible chance for future success.

The curriculum and graduation requirements have been, and continue to be, thoughtfully designed and reviewed by hundreds of teachers and in collaboration with education partners across the province.

.../2

With this extra year, we will ensure teachers have what they need to support students as they develop the skills they need to transition smoothly to the post-secondary institutions and jobs of their choice.

Below you will find details on exactly how this change will affect students, including information on the provincial graduation assessments. If students or parents have specific concerns about the new curriculum, the graduation program or post-secondary requirements, I encourage them to get in touch with their teacher or school principal.

Sincerely,

Rob Fleming

Minister

#### When is it changing?

Grade 11–12 curriculum will be fully implemented in September 2019, one year later than previously planned.

The Grade 10 curriculum will be implemented as planned in September 2018.

The new Provincial Literacy Graduation Assessment will be moved to align with the new Grade 11 and 12 curriculum implementation, with the first assessment scheduled for January 2020.

As previously planned, the Provincial Numeracy Graduation Assessment will be taken for the first time in January 2018 as part of a staged roll-out, with another session in June 2018.

For more detailed information, please visit <a href="https://curriculum.gov.bc.ca/graduation">https://curriculum.gov.bc.ca/graduation</a>.

### How will this change affect me?

Students currently in Grade 9 and younger will continue their learning with the new curriculum throughout their graduation years. Students in this group will participate in the 2018 Graduation Program, and take the new graduation assessments.

**Students currently in Grade 10** may take the Provincial Numeracy Assessment starting in January 2018, and they will take the Provincial Literacy Assessment in January, June or August 2020.

Students currently in Grade 11 will continue on the current curriculum and will take the new Numeracy Assessment prior to graduation.

Students currently in Grade 12 will not be affected by these changes, and will continue to work towards completion using the 2004 Graduation Program requirements.